
 

 

 

 

 

 

STATEMENT ON FATHER HEMMERLE’S INDICTMENT 

 

 

 The Archdiocese of Louisville learned today that Father R. Joseph Hemmerle has been 

indicted in Meade County on several counts of sexual abuse.   

 

The Archdiocese has cooperated with law enforcement officials as they have investigated 

these accusations and will continue to fully cooperate.  

 

Archbishop Joseph Kurtz placed Father Hemmerle on administrative leave in May of 

2014 after an individual came forward who reported that he had been sexually abused by Father 

Hemmerle in the 1970s.  Father Hemmerle had been serving as a pastor of Holy Cross Parish in 

Holy Cross, Ky. and St. Francis Parish in St. Francis, Ky.  

 

The Archdiocese encourages victims of sexual abuse to report their abuse to the police, 

and we hold all victims of abuse in our prayers. 
 

 

  

Archdiocese of Louisville 

September 9, 2014 


